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On April 24, 2023, officers responded to an activated burglar alarm at Bruneau’s Service Center located at 60 

Rowe Avenue. Upon arrival, it appeared a burglary had just occurred. The front door was open with the 

windows broken and the cash register was outside in front of the building.  

The Milford Police Department Detective Bureau began an investigation and evidence was collected from the 

scene.  Through the course of the investigation, Rashaan Cherry, Jr, was developed as a suspect. Detective 

Dancy submitted a warrant for his arrest, and it was issued by Milford Superior Court.  

On December 30, 2023, Cherry was taken into custody by the Bridgeport Police Department and turned over to 

the Milford Police Department for the arrest warrant. 

Rashaan Cherry, Jr., 18, of 62 Evelyn Street, Stratford, was charged with Burglary 3rd Degree and Criminal 

Mischief 1st Degree. He was released on a Promise to Appear and is scheduled to appear in Milford Superior 

Court on January 23, 2024.   

 

 

### 

Press Release 


